
RS Payne Elementary School PTO
January Meeting

January 6 at 7:00 pm via Zoom

Attendance: Kate Sigler, Dr. Baldwin, Elizabeth McClung,Mara Amster, Deirdra Flavin,
Mario Hill, Diane Stratton, Caroline Assent, Amy Jones, Meredith Daugharty

Call to Order and Introductions - Kate Sigler

Approval of Minutes:
December 2, 2021 PTO Meeting (Approved)

Principal’s Report - Dr. Kellie Baldwin

● The PTO purchased donuts for the faculty and staff which was greatly appreciated by all!
● The Book Blizzard went very well and the students were excited to receive all of the

wonderful books!
● Candy Cane Club House was a success!! All of the students were thrilled to be able to

purchase gifts for their friends and families.
● RSP had a coat drive which was successful and many students and families received

new gently used winter coats.
● The 1st grade unit received all of their spirit day t-shirts. Yay!

President’s Report - Kate Sigler
● Plans to look at the Bylaws by the February meeting.

Treasurer’s Report - Deirdra Flavin
● $4,200-raised from Candy Cane Clubhouse
● $2,574-net income
● Will submit the receipts from Candy Cane Clubhouse

➢ We had a fairly efficient process put in place and it went well.
➢ Thank you to the staff who made it a wonderful experience for the

students.
➢ We will send thank you notes to all of those who supported the Candy

Cane Clubhouse.



Committee Reports (Committee Chairs):

Fundraising (Tiersha Royal)-Nothing to report.
Spirit (Savannah Adams)-The last spirit week was a success! The winners were posted in the
January newsletter.
Redemptions (Caroline Assent)-

● Suggested that we sell car magnets at $5.00 a piece as a school fundraiser. We will
spend no more than $300.00 on the purchasing of the magnets. (Approved)

Social Media/Marketing (Elizabeth McClung)-Nothing to report.

Other/Old Business:
Teacher Vending Machine-

● The machine still needs to be purchased from Sam’s Club.
● Proposed-The RSP office staff will be incharge of maintaining the cost of repairs and

food purchases.-Not yet approved.

Next Meeting – Thursday, February 3 at 7:00 pm via Zoom


